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Project Summary – 551 Cherry Road 

 

Meeting Date:                   June 12, 2024 

 

Zoning: Single-Family Residential (SF-3) 

 

Application Type(s): Variance (V) 

 

Staff Representative: Maddie Capka, Planner II 

 

Recommendation: Staff recommends approval as submitted.  

 

Location Map:  
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Staff Review 

Overview 

The applicant is requesting approval of a variance to construct a garage that exceeds the maximum size 

permitted in the Zoning Code. For all single-family residential districts, Code permits a maximum garage 

size of 800 SF or 1/3 of total floor area. In this case, the applicant would like to construct a garage that 

exceeds this requirement at approximately 1,026 SF.  

The applicant currently has a building permit in review for the construction of a new house at this site, 

which is currently vacant. This house includes a three-car garage that is attached to the home by a 

breezeway. Before the permit can be approved, they must receive approval of this variance application. 

The site is just under an acre in size and is located in an area where the majority of neighboring lots are 

also large in size. Due to this, the house will be set back farther from the road than typical. The garage 

will be located to the front of the house and will be 143 feet from the front property line. 

Review Criteria 

Variances (V) 

The following variance has been requested: 

1. 1143.09 – Off-Street Parking 

a. Code restricts garages to a maximum size of 800 SF. 

b. The applicant proposes an approximately 1,026 SF attached garage. 

 

Planning Commission shall not grant a variance unless it finds that all the following conditions apply: 

a) There are special circumstances or conditions applying to the land, building or use referred to in 

the application. 

b) The granting of the variance is necessary for the preservation and enjoyment of substantial 

property rights. 

c) The granting of the application will not materially affect adversely the health or safety of 

persons residing or working in the neighborhood of the proposed use and will not be materially 

detrimental to the public welfare or injurious to property or improvements in such 

neighborhood. 

 

Recommendation 

 

Staff recommends approval of the Variance as submitted. The lot is large and deep, and the garage will 

be located 143 feet from the front property line. The applicant states they need a larger garage for tools, 

vehicles, and a riding mower as they do not plan on installing a shed on their property. Additionally, the 

new Zoning Code does not have restrictions on garage size. Staff believes granting this variance will not 

have any detrimental effects and the site is not located on or near a main road. 
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